## St. Joseph's Mospital

SISTERS OF CHARITY OF NAZARETH
S44 WEST SECOND STREET

Lexington, Rentucky

March 4 1 9 4 2

Colonel Fred W. Rankin, Surgeon General's Office, 1818 H. Street, Washington, D. C.

Dear Doctor Rankin:

Perry and I have enclosed our papers. We wish to thank you sincerely for this favor.

I have never attempted, and cannot now find appropriate words for proper expression of my gratitude for the training you have given me. Only at short moments during the time with you did I feel that I deserved the time you spent in correcting my errors. It is no exxaggeration to state that your approbation was, and is, more satisfying to me than any other event in my life,

Respectfully yours,

Chas. B. Forter

Charles B. Porter